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August Birthdays 
Gayle Smith – August 1 
Karon Storm – August 6 
Tammy Houk – August 10 
Pam Cook – August 11 
Sara Epley – August 12 
Ann Cosgrove – August 29 

August Program 
Spinning Spools Quilt Guild 
meeting will be August 4, 
2022, at 7:00 pm at the Senior 
Citizens Center in downtown 
Shawnee. 
The program for this month is 
a Show and Tell of the mystery 
quilts.  If you went to the 
Mystery Quilt Workshop, be 
sure to bring your mystery quilt 
top (finished or not). 

Mark Your Calendars 
August 4 August Guild Meeting 7 pm 
August 20 Barn Quilt Workshop 9 am 
September 1 September Guild Meeting 7 pm 

President's Letter 
I hope everyone is staying cool and inside. It has been a hot 
and dry July. I have been busy with my garden. I was lucky 
enough to get some rain one day, but hoping for more. 

Loved the mystery quilt. This was my first. Thank you so 
much Gretchen for putting this event together for us. 

Hope to see all the finished projects at our August meeting. 
Stay hydrated everyone! August could be even hotter. 

Marilyn 
 

 Guild T-Shirts 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This is the design for the new SSQG t-shirts.  This photo shows 
the design on the shirt back, but it can be printed either on the 
front or back.  Also, the shirt is available in several different 
colors. 
More information will be available at the August meeting. 



August 2022 Spinning Spools Quilt Guild Newsletter Page 2 
 

Election of New Officers and Board Members 
At the September meeting, we will be voting on 
the new officers and board members.  Following 
is the slate of candidates for the upcoming 
election.  An asterisk next to the name indicates 
that the person currently holds that office and is 
interested in staying in that position.  Term of 
office for officers is one year. 

• President - Marilyn Johnson * 
• Vice President - Linda Lee * 
• Vice President Elect - open (need a 

volunteer!) 
• Recording Secretary - Katherine Fowler * 
• Corresponding Secretary - Gretchen 

Gaskill 
• Treasurer - Pam Cook * 

In addition to these six officers and the 
immediate Past President, we also have four 
additional board members, who serve for two 
years.  One current board member, Evelyn 
Pipkin, will continue in her position for one 
more year.  The following people are candidates 
for the other three board member positions: 

• Carolyn Castle 
• Mickey Kluding 
• Heather Curtis 

If anyone is interested in running for any of these 
positions, please contact Marilyn Johnson or 
Linda Lee as soon as possible. 

June Quilt Camp 
SSQG Quilt Camp was held on June 24, 25, and 
26 at the Shawnee Masonic Lodge. Much fun 
was had by all, with snacks and fellowship. 
There were three new members who joined at 
camp. 
June Cramer and her daughters Carol and Vickie 
held the Saturday program where we all had the 
opportunity to learn how to make some unique 
projects. Starting with a Jelly Roll and 2½ inch 
batting, we made placemats. June also brought 
the Accuquilt Die cutter for microwave bowl 
koozie, and she taught us how to make those as 
well. 
Joi Grissom arranged for the Countywide News 
reporter Natasha Dunagan to come by and write 
a story all about our group and the camp, which 
also included some history as members told the 
stories of our past to present. Be sure to read the 
wonderful story in the July 7th Countywide and 
Sun newspaper (www.countywidenews.com), 
along with some great photos. 
Laurie Myers and Judy Branson were the camp 
hosts. They worked hard to have goody bags for 
everyone attending, along with prizes given 
away every day. Thanks to Laurie and Judy for 
making this camp such a great success. 
There are too many photos to show here, so 
check them out in the Photo Gallery section of 
the Guild's website. 

Oklahoma Red Dirt Quilt Festival      
August 12-13, 2022 

Support the Edmond Quilt Guild by attending the Oklahoma Red Dirt 
Quilt Festival on Friday and Saturday, August 12-13 at the Gaylord 
University Center, Oklahoma Christian University, 2501 E Memorial 
Road, Edmond, OK. 

In additional to lots of quilts and vendors, there will be door prizes and 
they are raffling off a beautiful quilt and two sewing machines. 
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July Birthdays and Show & Tell 
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July Barn Quilt Program 
Pam and David Cook told us some good information about barn quilts, their history and how to make 
them ourselves.  They will be giving a Barn Quilt Workshop on Saturday, August 20 at the Shawnee 
Masonic Lodge.  If you haven't already signed up, be sure to contact Pam to be sure that there will be 
a board prepared for you to use for your barn quilt.  Cost will be approximately $15 or $20.  Please 
bring your payment (cash or check) for your board to the August meeting. 
Here are a few photos from their presentation. 

     

   
 

Recipe for Homemade Peach Ice Cream 
Ingredients 
• 4 cups chopped peaches (peels removed) 
• 2½ cups sugar (divided) 
• 4 cups heavy cream 
• 2 cups whole milk 
• 1 tsp vanilla extract 
 
Instructions 
1. Mix chopped peaches with 1 cup sugar in a large bowl.  Allow to set for about 15 minutes so the peach pieces 

release their juices. 
2. Blend peaches up in a blender or food processor until nice and smooth.  (Add ½ cup of your whole milk if you 

need more liquid to blend it up.) 
3. In a large bowl, combine peach mixture with heavy cream, whole milk, vanilla, and remaining 1½ cups sugar. 
4. Pour the peach mixture into the ice cream maker.  Freeze until firm. 
 
Note:  This makes enough for a 4 quart ice cream freezer. 
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Mystery Quilt 
SSQG member Gretchen Gaskill held a Mystery Quilt Workshop on Saturday, July 23 at the 
Pottawatomie County Museum.  Thanks to Lisa Hefner for making arrangements for us to use this 
new venue.  We had 17 participants, and everyone seemed to have a good time.  With Tribby's cookies 
and Gretchen's homemade ice cream (see recipe on the previous page) and lots of other goodies, we 
all ate way too much "bad stuff". 
Nobody finished her quilt top, but everybody made pretty good progress.  Everyone was asked to 
bring her quilt top, finished or not, to the August meeting for show and tell. 
Here are a few photos of everybody working away. 
 

     

     

     
 
If anyone wants to make their own Mystery Quilt, see Gretchen for the instructions. 
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Secretary's Minutes 
Spinning Spools Quilt Guild Minutes 
 July 7, 2022 
President Marilyn J. called the meeting to order at 6:59 pm.  

Attendance:  23 members and one guest (Arleen Fuller) were in attendance. 

Minutes:  Marilyn Burns made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Mickey Kluding 2nd. The 
motion passed. 

Treasurer’s Report:  There was no financial change from the last report. Judy Branson made a 
motion to accept the report as printed, Tribby Hardway 2nd. The motion passed. 

Birthdays:  Member present to celebrate was Marilyn Johnson, who chose her fabric. We had several 
not in attendance. 

Old Business:  There was no discussion on old business. 

New Business:  Election of Officers will be in September. If you would like to volunteer for any 
positions, let the Nomination Committee know as soon as possible.  Committee is Linda Lee, 
Gretchen Gaskill, and Tribby Hardway. 

Baby Quilts:  Tribby Hardway donated 4 quilts that were ready for binding. Harriet Howard offered 
to bind all 4 quilts. Tribby has 6 more for donation when completed. 

Disaster Quilts:  Currently we have 27 quilts ready for donation where needed. 

Library:  Teri True still has some material not accounted for. If there is a resource you would like to 
see added to our library, please let Teri True know. She has a budget that is not being used. 

Public Relations:  The Newspaper that came to take pictures and learn about our Quilt Camps had a 
really wonderful spread in the paper. We were highlighted in almost a whole page. The group picture 
was the opening of the article. 

Hospitality:  No report 

Benevolence:  No Report 

Programs: 

• On July 23rd there will be a Mystery Quilt Workshop. This will be held at the Pott County 
Museum. Gretchen provided information of the things you will need to be prepared for this fun 
day. 

• Barn Quilt Workshop will be held at the Masonic Lodge on Aug. 20th. The doors will open at 9 
am. If you have not preordered your board, contact Pam. If you want your board at the Aug 
meeting you will need to be prepared to pay for it. The cost is estimated as $15 to $20. Please 
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have check or cash, but let’s not bombard our nice Pam with $100 bills. Hope to see you there. 
We already have 27 participants anxiously awaiting Aug. 20th. 

Guild T-Shirts: Pam is still researching cost and available designs and colors. 

SHOW AND TELL: There were some really pretty and interesting quilts shared with us this month. 
Those sharing this month were Tribby Hardway, Carolyn Castle, Rhonda Russell, and Gretchen 
Gaskill. 

If you were interested in the Barn Quilt Trail Guide, I have posted the PDF on the Facebook page. I 
printed mine on both sides and it can now staple together in a booklet the size David had in his pocket. 
Have fun and enjoy.  

The meeting adjourned after David finished his presentation. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Recording Secretary Katherine Fowler. 

 

Spinning Spools Quilt Guild Treasurer's Report 
June and July 2022 

 
June 16, 2022 Balance Forward $8,709.01 

INCOME: 
Quilt Camp and Dues $790.00 

EXPENSES: 
Check printer / deposit slips $16.90 
1822 - Marilyn Burns - greeting cards $9.31 
1823 - Judith Branson - quilt camp $26.73 
1824- Masonic Lodge - quilt camp $300.00 

ENDING BALANCE (as of July 13, 2022) $9,146.07 


